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Law Office of

  Richard A. Finnigan          
Richard A. Finnigan                     2112 Black Lake Blvd. SW
           Kathy McCrary, Paralegal
  (360) 956-7001
Olympia, Washington 98512

       (360) 753-7012
rickfinn@localaccess.com
Fax (360) 753-6862
   
  kathym@localaccess.com
April 30, 2009
VIA E-MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY
David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW

Olympia, WA  98504-7250

Re:
Roche Harbor Water System – Fourth Revised Sheet No. 2 Canceling Third Revised Sheet No. 2; Fourth Revised Sheet No. W-2 Canceling Third Revised Sheet No. W-2
Dear Mr. Danner:

Enclosed you will find the original and three copies of the above-referenced tariff sheets.  The purpose of this filing is to add a charge to recover treatment costs.  
The Company is constructing treatment facilities that will address the fact that the Company’s use of chlorine to disinfect the water creates disinfection byproducts.  These disinfection byproducts include trihalomethanes and haloacetic acids.  The maximum contaminant level for these products is exceeded by the Company.  In order to bring the Company’s water into compliance with EPA guidelines, treatment is necessary.  

This filing is not designed to recover the costs of the treatment facilities.  The treatment facilities incorporate a Granulated Activated Carbon system.  Under these treatment facilities, the carbon that provides the treatment is depleted over time and must be replaced.  The treatment facilities are designed for an annual replacement of the carbon.  It is anticipated that the carbon replacement will cost approximately $36,000 per year.  

Enclosed are work papers that show the calculation of the treatment costs, the customer notice sent to the customers concerning this filing, and a sample of a quarterly notice that has been sent to the customers in the past pursuant to DOH requirements explaining that the water contains contaminant levels that exceed the maximum contaminant level for trihalomethanes and haloacetic acids.  

To the extent that there are any other filing requirements that are not included with this filing, the Company respectfully requests waiver of those requirements.

The undersigned has authority to file tariff sheets on behalf of the Company.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.







Sincerely,







RICHARD A. FINNIGAN

RAF/km

Enclosures
cc:
Jim Ward (via e-mail)

David Gibbs (via e-mail)
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